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The City of Henderson has adopted Storm Water Regulations in response to mandates 
from the Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and the Nevada Department of 
Environmental Protection (NDEP). Part of these regulations require Storm Water 
Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) inspections on all land disturbances one acre or 
larger.  The following outlines how to obtain the required inspections: 
 

1. A grading permit must be applied for.  The grading permit application submittal 
package must include (as stated on the submittal checklist): 

a. A copy of the Storm Water Discharge “Notice of Intent” (NOI) application 
and the receipt for fees paid, or the letter of authorization from the 
Nevada Division of Environmental Protection, proving that the project site 
is covered under NVR100000. 

b. A Construction Permit Submittal Checklist and the Performance 
Standards Compliance Checklist from Appendix B of the Las Vegas 
Valley BMP Guidance Manual that is available at www.lvstormwater.com . 

c. SWPPP inspection fees ($105.00 per acre). 
 

2. After the City has accepted the submittal package and a grading permit has 
been created, a Storm Water (SWPPP) inspection is required to verify that Best 
Management Practices are installed at the project site.  This inspection must be 
completed prior to issuance of the grading permit.  Contact Quality Control at 
267-3144 to schedule the inspection (Inspection Code 2720).   

 

3. After the grading permit has been issued and throughout construction of the 
project, periodic SWPPP inspections will automatically be performed by Public 
Works Quality Control or Building and Fire Safety inspectors (depending on the 
type of grading permit issued).   

 
4. The Storm Water Pollution Prevention Plan (SWPPP) must be on-site, in a 

clearly marked location, accessible to City of Henderson inspectors at all times. 
 
If a grading permit is not required for the project, but it has been determined by the City 
of Henderson that a Storm Water Prevention Program Plan is required, then the 
necessary inspections (including fee requirements) may be established on a different 
permit type. 


